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Summary 

 
This report informs Members of 2 grants where variations have been agreed by the 
Chief Grants officer since your last meeting. 
 

Recommendation 
 
 Members are asked to: 
 

 Receive this report and note its contents 
 
 

Main Report 
 
Since your last meeting, variations to the grants outlined below have been agreed by 
the Chief Grants Officer, in line with the revised delegated procedure for the 
amendment of grants as agreed by your Committee in October 2004. 
 
 

Bernie Grant Centre Partnership 
In April 2011 you approved a grant of £24,000 over two years under your then 
“Bridging Communities” programme for the costs of delivering a community video 
project working with young people from different communities. At the end of the first 
year the charity failed to submit a monitoring report hence no further payments were 
made. A compliance visit was made in January 2015, where the charity explained 
the lack of reporting as being due to staff changes. Although there was evidence that 
work had been delivered, insufficient information was provided for year 2 to support 
the release of the grant for that period. The second year’s funding of £12,000 has 
therefore been revoked. 
 

Norwood Ravenswood Ltd 
In November 2014 you awarded £121,000 over three years to the above towards the 
cost of employing an elite sports team leader to assist people with learning 
disabilities engage in competitive sports and to seek employment. Although the grant 
has not yet been drawn down, a general staff restructure has resulted in the salary 
level of one of the funded posts, leading to a reduction in the amount now required, 
hence the sum of £2,200 being revoked. 
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